
CIRCULAR NO. 30/14.                                                                                            December 03, 2014. 

 

(For circulation among all the members of the Governing Council of AIBPARC, 

All affiliates and Secretaries of different State Committees) 

 

Dear Comrade, 

Please refer to our earlier circular No. 26/14 dated November 10, 2014 where we have announced that Dharna 
Programme will be organised by AIBPARC at Jantar Mantar, New Delhi on 6th February, 2015 and affiliates 
were requested to take all out efforts to double the number of participants than what happened in last occasion.  
The said circular has been displayed in our website and hard copies have been sent individually to all the 
members of the Governing Council. We inform hereunder the preparations already taken by various tiers of the 
organisation and the tasks which will have to be accomplished by different affiliates at the earliest possible 
opportunity. 

1. We have already written to Police authorities seeking permission to hold the Dharna at Jantar Manter on 
the announced date and time. Formalities in this regard may be taken to have been completed.  

2. State Committee of Delhi met recently to discuss the preparations for holding the Dharna programme a 
grand success. They are also trying very hard to mobilize retirees from Delhi and adjoining states.  

3. Now it is the duty of the affiliates to jump into action with certain time bound tasks. We sincerely 
believe that each affiliate has already earmarked the persons from different parts of the country who will 
be attending the Dharna. The second important task is to purchase Railway Tickets at least 60 days 
ahead of the journey. We are sure that each affiliate has already contacted or will be contacting their 
resourceful persons in Delhi for making necessary arrangements of lodging. 

4. The journey plan of each of the participants is to be planned in such a manner as to ensure their 
attendance in the Dharna ground from 10 a.m. to at least 4 p.m. We are contacting different respectable 
speakers who will be addressing the gathering. 

5. This circular will be displayed in the website in the evening of today and the hard copy is expected to 
reach your hands within 7th of this month. We can very reasonably expect that within 15th December, 
2014, you would be apprising the central office about the proposed number of participants from each 
bank. This communication may be sent to us to our e-mail aibparc@gamail.com. Hard copy may be sent 
by speed post to the address mentioned in the letterhead. 

Comrades, this would be a historic occasion to reassert the hidden potentialities of the organisation of 
pensioners and retirees of the banking industry. This is our expectation that every member, every organisation, 
every leader, every veteran would come up to the occasion in the boldest manner possible. Meanwhile, we have 
started representing our case once again to the bureaucracy, to the political leadership, to IBA and also to the 
Prime Minister of the country.  

  

With best wishes, 

 

( S. R. SEN GUPTA ) 

GENERAL SECRETARY 


